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June 20, 2023 
 
 
To all Badger Range Guard and Industry Guard Distributors 
  

Subject: UCH Control Head Microswitch Availability 
 
This bulletin is to inform you of an availability issue with Microswitch Kit P/N B120047 used in 
the UCH Control Head. This microswitch is typically used for building fire alarm tie-in on Range 
Guard® and Industry Guard™ suppression systems and has screw-terminals to facilitate alarm 
supervision in accordance with NFPA 72 wiring requirements (i.e. wire splicing not allowed on 
alarm activation circuit). This microswitch has been discontinued by the manufacturer and we 
are in the process of qualifying a new replacement switch with approval agencies. We 
anticipate completing UL/ULC & FM approvals first, with CSA approval to follow. However, 
this process is taking longer than expected and we are in the process of determining an 
estimated completion date. 
 
If an alternate solution is needed in the interim, an intermediate terminal block can be used 
to satisfy NFPA 72 alarm supervision wiring requirements using the P/N B120039 or  P/N 87-
120039-501 microswitch (with pigtail connector) in conjunction with a terminal block  
 
(reference the example diagram below).  
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